
RESOLUTION# 
------

"A RESOLUTION APPOINTING A MEMBER TO THE LARAMIE COUNTY 

COMMUNITY JUVENILE SERVICES JOINT POWERS BOARD" 

BE IT RESOLVED by the governing body of Laramie County, Wyoming, that Renee 
Hansen, of Hansen & Associates, shall be and is hereby appointed as a member of the Laramie 
County Community Juvenile Services Joint Powers Board; to perform the duties of said Board 
according to law; and to complete a term starting September 6, 2022 and ending June 30, 2025. 

PRESENTED, READ AND ADOPTED this __ day of September, 2022. 

BOARD OF LARAMIE COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

Chairman 

ATTEST: 

Debra Lee, Laramie County Clerk 

Laramie Coun 

OATH OF APPOINTMENT 

THE UNDERSIGNED does solemnly swear (or affirm) to honor and sustain the constitution 
of the United States, the constitution of the State of Wyoming, and to faithfully, honestly and 
impartially discharge all duties as a member of the Laramie County Community Juvenile Services 
Joint Powers Board. 

LARAMIE COUNTY COMMUNITY JUVENILE 
SERVICES JOINT POWERS BOARD 

Renee Hansen Date 

Witness Date 



Rae Morgan 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Holly Martinez < hmartinez@cheyennecity.org > 
Tuesday, August 16, 2022 4:02 PM 
Tim Thorson; Rae Morgan 
RE: [EXTERNAL] Fwd: FW: Appointment Application 

Attention: This email message is from an external(non-County) email address. Please exercise caution and/or verify 

authenticity before opening the email/attachments/links from an email you aren't expecting. 

Sounds good! His appointment will be on City Councils agenda Monday. 

From: Tim Thorson <tim@thorsononline.com> 

Sent: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 11:49 AM 

To: Rae Morgan <rae.morgan@laramiecountywy.gov>; Holly Martinez <hmartinez@cheyennecity.org> 

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fwd: FW: Appointment Application 

Rae and Holly, 

The Juvenile Services Joint Powers Board has received an application for the position previously held by Rick Robinson. Rick was up 

for renewal and had opted to retire fully. Rick recommended Renee Hansen and she has agreed to serve. The board had no 

objections to her joining. She's a prominent expert in our community with a lot of experience with the restorative and therapeutic 

providers in our area. 

Rick's term ended in June of 2022, so Renee's appointment would be from the term September 2022 (the effective date of the 

resolution) to June 30, 2025 - what would have been Rick's three year term and the normal cycle for this seat. 

Please let me know if Mayor Collins or either of your governing bodies have any questions or interest in this, or when this moves 

forward. I'd be happy to ask Renee to attend a meeting or to attend myself to represent the board and answer any questions. The 

board has been through a lot of change as it lost it's DFS funding and now regained it along with a lot of contact from DFS and 

various working groups set up to meet legislative mandates, so there will be more substantive work going on around juvenile justice 

system policies and priorities. I'm sure the board would welcome any opportunity to visit with the city and county electeds about 

this. Commissioner Malm has done a great job of keeping the board and county commissioners in close contact. 

Thank you! 

Tim Thorson 

307-256-7092

tim@thorsononline.com 


